
ISSUE OF ANTIGEN TESTS AND SUMMARY INFORMATION FOR TESTING 

Dear students,  

Based on the Extraordinary Measure of the Ministry of Health of 19.4.2021 No. 393, Annex No. 2 we are 

obliged to issue antigen tests to students who are currently in the dormitories at intervals of 7 days and at 

the same time to check whether they have the given test. This obligation arises for us from 24.4.2021. 

Exceptions are students who have undergone COVID-19 (and less than 90 days have passed since the first 

positive test) or are vaccinated. The regulation also does not apply to NON-STUDENTS. 

We would therefore like to inform you about the method of issuing tests and the next steps. 

Issuing tests: 

 Tests will be issued to students against signing by managers of building, always on THURSDAY and 

FRIDAY each week at 9:00 to 10:00 and 12:30 to 13:30. 

 The first issue of tests will take place from this Thursday on April 22, 2021 

 Tests will need to be performed once every 7 days 

 Students accommodated in buildings B and C have a dispensing point in building B, 2nd floor, 

room No. B218 (manager building office, Zuzana Balážová) 

 Students accommodated in buildings D and E have a dispensing point in building E, 2nd floor, 

room no. E220 (manager building office, Iva Alexová) 

 If you are unable to attend the test for serious reasons, arrange an alternative delivery date with 

the building manager. 

 Contacts for building managers: 

- Zuzana Balážová – issue for buildings B and C, e-mail: zuzana.balazova@vsb.cz, mobil: 

733 627 865 

- Iva Alexová – issue for buildings D and E, e-mail: iva.alexova@vsb.cz, mobil: 733 627 861 

 The corridor between buildings D and E will be open during the issuing of tests. 

 

Performing tests: 

 

 Students are obliged to test themselves according to the instructions given in the test.  

 Students are obliged to take the test on the day they are provided with the test and to write its 

result into the application without delay on the same day, see link below (the "Application"). 

 You can perform the test in your room. 

 If you need testing assistant, manager of building will be available to walk you through the testing 

process. 

 

Test result: 

 

 Students are OBLIGED to record the result of the test in the application: 

a) In case of a negative test here: https://uzivatel.sso.vsb.cz/wps/myportal/uzivatel/osobni-

udaje/covid19/negativni/ 

b) In case of a positive test here: https://uzivatel.sso.vsb.cz/wps/myportal/uzivatel/osobni-

udaje/covid19/pozitivni/ 

 

Exceptions in testing: 

 

 Testing may not be attended by a student who  
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a) has undergone laboratory-confirmed COVID-19 disease, the isolation period has expired 

according to the valid emergency measure of the Ministry of Health and since the first positive 

POC antigen test for SARS-CoV-2 virus or RT-PCR test for SARS-CoV-2 virus no more than 90 

days have elapsed and confirmation about it will be forwarded to the staff of the 

Accommodation Office, or 

b) has a certificate issued by the Ministry of Health of the Czech Republic for vaccination against 

COVID-19, and at least 14 days have elapsed since the second dose of the vaccine in the case of 

a two-dose schedule according to the summary of product characteristics, or since the first 

dose of the vaccine in the case of a single dose according to the SPC, at least 14 days have 

elapsed and this will be documented by the staff of the Accommodation Office 

c) is from abroad and provides proof of vaccination in his / her country to the employees of the 

Accommodation Office. 

 Even students who have undergone COVID-19 or are vaccinated are required to record in the 

application. 

 

New arriving students 

 

 These are students who has a discount on accommodation and use accommodation for short-term 

accommodation, such as taking exams, or returns to teaching according to the Extraordinary 

Measure of the Ministry of Health 

 Newly arriving students will receive a test for self-testing on arrival at the dormitory at reception A-

B or reception E and will be instructed on how to proceed, ie take the test and immediately write 

the result in the application. 

 In case of a stay longer than 7 days, these students will pick up the test at the building 

administrator, see. information "Issuing tests". The test must then be performed the following 

Thursday or Friday, regardless of compliance with the 7-day deadline. 

 

How to proceed in case of a positive test: 
 

 If the test result is POSITIVE, the student is obliged to immediately inform the reception of A-B on 

the phone 733 627 863.  

 The student is obliged to inform the health service provider in the field of general practice medicine 

about the positive result of the test by telephone or other usual remote method and to follow his 

instructions. 

 The student is obliged to leave the dormitory premises immediately. If it is his residence, he does 

not have to leave the dormitories, but will enter the isolation according to the instructions of the 

Accommodation Services staff. 

 

Checking the performance of tests: 

 

 You must register each time you enter the building. To register, use your student card (ISIC), which 

you tap at the card reader. The card reader is located at reception A-B and reception E. 

 In the event that the card issues a signal announcing that the test has not been performed, the 

student is obliged to duly justify this, otherwise he will not be admitted to the dormitory.  

 

Your Accommodation services 


